
 

 

  

 

To: H.E. Hassan Sheikh Mohamud  

      President-Elect, The Federal Republic of Somalia 

      Mogadishu, Somalia 

  

Re: Congratulatory Message on your Re-election as President 

 

The Oromo Liberation Front-Oromo Liberation Army (OLF-OLA) warmly congratulates H.E. 

Hassan Sheikh Mohamud on his historic re-election as the 10th President of the Federal Republic 

of Somalia following a long overdue election held in the capital Mogadishu. We, at the OLF-

OLA, send our best wishes for your success as you prepare to take up the responsibilities and 

challenges of this high office.  

With a triumphant come-back—a clear rebuke to the governance mechanisms and regional 

associations of the past few years—you have been entrusted with the responsibility to reverse 

course for the better by the representatives of the people of Somalia.  

The Oromo people and its leadership value and cherish the strong socio-economic, cultural and 

linguistic ties between our two peoples. We look forward to working with you as we not only 

foster the bonds between our peoples but also create a peaceful region that is at peace with the 

rest of the world. As the famine and acute insecurity continue to threaten the wellbeing of our 

peoples, the need for a concerted collective action across the region cannot be overemphasized.  

 

 

OLF-OLA High Command  

May 16, 2022 


